
2022 Varsity Football Season Recap 

The Varsity Football team worked hard all season long which led to a State 

Championship appearance. The last time Stratford played in the State Championship 

was in 2013. This year was Coach Jones first year as the head coach. He taught the boys 

pushing them to be the best on and off the field. The entire school community is beyond 

proud of their hard work and determination. They finished their season with a 9-4 

record. They lost to Tattnall 33-28 in the regular season, then faced them in the 

Semifinals, winning 55-28 to advance to the Championship. The loss of the sixteen 

seniors will play a role next season, but the Eagle coaching staff is looking forward to 

watching young players fill their positions. Congratulations on a successful season! 

Eagle fans are looking to the fall of 2023 with great excitement under Friday Night 

Lights.  


